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ORIGIN 
 
Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council October 4, 2018 meeting, Items 11.3.2 and 13.2.1 
Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council January 10, 2019 Meeting, Item 16.1. 
 
LEGISLATIVE AUTHORITY 
 
Halifax Regional Municipality Charter, section 25 which states: 
“The powers and duties of a community council include:  
(a) monitoring the provision of services to the community and recommending the appropriate level of 
services, areas where additional services are required and ways in which the provision of services can be 
improved;” 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council recommends that Halifax Regional Council authorize 
staff to undertake the development of a Daffodil Garden for Cancer at Ferry Terminal Park in Dartmouth, 
pending the provision of full funding for the project as per the Financial Implications sections of the staff 
report dated January 2, 2019. 
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BACKGROUND 
 
The Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council received a presentation (Item 11.3.2) at their October 
4, 2018 meeting from resident Judie Edgar on their vision to create a greenspace to give hope and courage 
to the many people that survive cancer. Edgar proposed the park be located that the Dartmouth 
Harbourfront, between Alderney Ferry Terminal and King’s Wharf, and pending approval the park be named 
the “Cancer Survivors Daffodil Park”. The Community Council approved a motion at their October 4, 2019 
meeting (Item 13.2.1) to request a staff report examining the creation of a Cancer Survivors Park in 
Dartmouth Harbourfront, between Alderney Ferry Terminal and King’s Wharf.  
 
The Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council received a staff report dated January 2, 2019 at their 
January 10, 2019 outlining staff`s review of the proposal for a Daffodil Garden for Cancer.  
 
Additional information can be reviewed in the attached staff report dated January 2, 2019. 
 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council reviewed the January 2, 2019 staff report at their 
January 10, 2019 meeting, with a point being made about having ‘Survivor’ included in the park name. The 
Community Council approved a motion authorizing staff to undertake the development of a Daffodil Garden 
for Cancer at Ferry Terminal Park in Dartmouth, pending the provision of full funding for the project as per 
the Financial Implications section of the staff report.  
 
Subsequent to the January 10, 2019 Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council meeting, it was 
determined that there are budgetary implications associated with this development that require Halifax 
Regional Council approval.  
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
Financial Implications are outlined in the attached January 2, 2019 staff report.  
 
 
RISK CONSIDERATION 
 
Risk consideration is outlined in the attached January 2, 2019 staff report.  
 
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
 
Community Council meetings are open to public attendance and members of the public are invited to 
address the Community Council for up to five minutes at the end of each meeting during Public Participation. 
Community Councils’ agendas, reports, and minutes are posted on Halifax.ca. 
 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
Environmental Implications were not identified in the attached January 2, 2019 staff report.   
 
 
ALTERNATIVES 
 
The Harbour East-Marine Drive Community Council did not discuss an alternative recommendation.  
 
An alternative is outlined in the attached January 2, 2019 staff report.  
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ATTACHMENTS 
 
Staff report dated January 2, 2019 
 
 
 
A copy of this report can be obtained online at halifax.ca or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 
902.490.4210. 
 
Report Prepared by: Krista Vining, Legislative Assistant, Office of the Municipal Clerk, 902-490-6520 
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__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
A copy of this report can be obtained online at halifax.ca or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 
902.490.4210. 
 
Report Prepared by:  Gary Young csla, Landscape Architect, Parks Capital Projects, 902.490.7174 
   Jeff Spares, P.Eng., Manager, Parks Capital Projects, 902.490.6820  
___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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